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SPRUCE HILLS CONDO ASSOCIATION

                     100 Spruce Hills Drive

PO Box 414

                     Glen Gardner, NJ.  08826

                     Tel:  908-537-7515

                      Fax:  908-537-9149

                           Email:  pmanager@sprucehills.org


2019 SPRING/SUMMER NEWSLETTER
CURRENT - BOARD OF TRUSTEES
President – Janet Traphagen


Vice President – Aaron Graf
Treasurer – William Palaferro


Secretary – Robert Hart
Trustee – Joe De Vergillio
FIREPLACE INSPECTIONS DUE BY SEPTEMBER 30, 2019 

A COPY OF THE INVOICE/CERTIFICATE FROM A LICENSED CONTRACTOR MUST BE SUBMITTED TO THE OFFICE BY THE DATE ABOVE. 

It is the OWNERS responsibility and only the OWNERS responsibility to have the invoice/certificate in the office before the end of business on September 30, 2019. 

A fine of $100.00 will be issued to unit owners for any invoice/certificate not received in the Office by October 1, 2019. There will be an additional $100 fine for every 30 days that the invoice/certificate is not in the office and posted to your account on the 1st of each month 

NO EXEPTIONS

ENTRY WAYS

NJ State Law prohibits items to be stored in the front entry ways as well as under the stairs. This requirement is also addressed in the SHCA by-laws.  Any resident storing items in any common area will be subject to fines and removal of items. 
THE POOL
The pool will be open on May 25th thru June 22nd Weekends only




10:00 am – 7:00 pm
The pool will be open every day starting on June 22nd thru Aug. 25th 



Monday thru Friday      12:00 pm – 7:00 pm.


 
         Saturday & Sunday  
10:00 am – 7:00 pm.
The pool will be closed from August 26th – August 30th.

The pool will reopen August 31st to September 2nd.    10:00 am – 7:00 pm.
POOL BADGES
The office will start updating pool badges May through August
If you have your pool badges from last year, you will only require a 2019 sticker which will be issued at no charge. 
If you are a new renter or require replacement badges, the cost will be $10.00 per badge.
If you have turned 17 since last year, please come to the office with your old badge and it will be updated for you at no charge.
Your information sheet must be current and on file in the office before pool badges will be issued.
Owners must be current on all fees in order to receive pool badges. If at any time during the pool season you are not current with your fees, your pool privileges will be suspended.
QUIET TIME

Quiet hours are 10:00 pm thru 7:00 am.

Report Noise or disturbing behavior to the State Police

Phone # 908-689-3100
EMERGENCY NUMBER

800-879-7287
The emergency number is not an answering service.
It is for actual emergencies only!

REMINDERS

· Please obey the 15 mph. speed limit within the complex. We have many children but none to spare, so when driving please do so with care
· Do not let your children play in the parking areas. 

· Head in parking only! No exceptions.
· For all residents who have an old garage door.  It is now time to check your door to determine if any maintenance is required.  If you are ready to invest in a new door, please contact the office.

· SHCA is a very safe community, but it is recommended that you keep your vehicles locked in the parking areas.  
· Do not plant any shrubs or flowers on any common grounds.  This includes the front entryway.  (No statues, planters, etc.)

· Please do not throw your trash on the ground which includes but not limited to gum, gum wrappers, cigarette butts, and or plastic cigar holders.

· All oversized garbage requires a “Sanitation Permit” sticker(s) attached to each item.  Stickers cost $ 2.00 each and can be purchased at the Borough Hall or the SHCA office for $3.00.  
**Please check the website for the number of stickers needed per item**

· PROPANE and CHARCOAL GRILLS and SMOKERS ARE STRICTLY PROHIBITED, per the State of New Jersey
· Please refrain from interrupting the maintenance staff while they are hard at work.  If you have any questions or requests, please call the office.

· Please respect your neighbors, and

·   Do not slam your doors (interior or exterior)

·   Walk quietly on your steps.

·   Do not run appliances during quiet hours.

·   As a safety precaution children should not play in the parking areas
·  Do not use your car remote’s horn to verify the doors are locked

PET INFORMATION

All pet owners are required to adhere to the following pet procedures:

New Residents

· Register each pet with the Glen Gardner Borough
· Bring a copy of your pet license to the Spruce Hills Office

· Bring your pet to the office for a photograph & get registered in the Spruce Hills Office

· Pay yearly fee for each pet


1st pet is free


2nd pet is $ 250.00 per pet per year 

(As long as the pet resides in your unit)

Existing Residents

· Re-register each pet with the Glen Gardner Borough by January 31st each year.
· Bring the updated pet license to the Spruce Hills Office by February 1st each year.

All annual pet fees are due no later than June 30th.  

Pet Sitting

A resident pet owner will be allowed to pet sit.  The pet must be registered & photographed in the office with the arrival and departure dates of the pet.  No resident can “pet sit” more than 14 days in a fiscal year.  A nominal fee of $ 5.00 per day will be assessed.

Pet Park

You may purchase a key to the dog park for $ 10.00 per year.

According to our rules and regulations and the Borough of Glen Gardner, it is the Pet Owners’ responsibility to clean up after and dispose of waste properly!
WEBSITE FOR SPRUCE HILLS

Our Website is www.sprucehills.org
Please visit this site on a regular basis for current updates.  
